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  March 14, 2025 

Governor Naranjo was invited to provide testimony before House Appropriations Subcom-

mittee on Interior, Environment and Related Agencies.  Governor Naranjo expressed con-

cern for the impacts of funding and layoffs across the Federal Government and the poten-

tial impacts of those losses to Tribes.  Governor further emphasized the unique Nation-to-

Nation relationship that the Pueblos and recognized tribes have with the Federal Govern-

ment which is based on historical trust and treaty obligations.   

Governor’s written testimony covered a large number of funding priorities and his oral 

presentation focused on the following needs:  

 Law enforcement and teach pay parity  

 Irrigation issues  

 Cost-match waivers for grants related to disaster relief/mitigation and  

 IHS funding and need for updating the SCP Clinic 

Pictured below  with Governor is Ranking Member Chellie Pingree and Chairman Mike Simpson 
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During his Wash-

ington trip, Febru-

ary 24-27, Governor 

took the opportuni-

ty to meet with vari-

ous Federal Agency 

representatives.  

The Forest Service 

was briefed on the 

loss of the Pueblo’s 

headwaters and the 

devastation caused 

by the major fires 

and flooding. 

Governor also met 

with the Senate 

Committee on Indi-

an Affairs staff.  

Concerns men-

tioned included 

Tribal Programs 

and funding being 

labeled as DEI, cuts 

to SIPI, status of 

Pueblo Water Rights 

Settlements, among 

other concerns. 

Picture below was 

taken from the top 

of the Department 

of Interior Building. 

Special appreciation 

for the coordinating 

efforts provided by  

Lobbyist Greg 

Smith of Hobbs 

Straus Dean & 

Walker, LLP and 

Vince Redhouse. 



3  

Governor Naranjo also met with each of the New Mexico rep-

resentatives of Congress and the Senate.  Discussion topics 

with Congresswoman Teresa Leger Fernandez included the 

DEI label applied to Tribal programs, BIA funding issues and 

protection of Chacoma Mountain.  Congressman Gabe 

Vasquez was briefed on on-going issues with the Espanola 

Water Treatment Facility and teacher and law enforcement 

pay parity.  Governor highlighted cuts to Indian Country  and 

the impacts of firing federal employees that serve Tribes to 

Congresswoman Melanie Stansbury.  While with Senator Ben 

Ray Lujan, Governor spoke of many of the issues previously 

mentioned as well as Water Rights Settlement.  Governor also 

met with Senator Martin Heinrich staff and discussed imple-

menting the Safeguarding Tribal Objects of Patrimony Act, 

(STOP) and importance of Chaco Canyon. 
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Santa Clara  Police Department welcomes new staff 

Above photo, Officer Daniel Gonzales was hired on March 6th.  He is from Albuquerque and most recently 

worked with the Laguna Tribal Police.  He has 12 years of law enforcement experience.  He was sworn in 

on March 7 by Tribal Sheriff Donal Suazo. 

 

Pictured below are  two  newly  certified dispatchers, Devin Sisneros and Antonette Abeyta.  Both graduat-

ed from the Telecommunications Academy at the Law Enforcement Academy in Santa Fe  on February 

28th.  Both were hired as uncertified in 2024 and are both now certified. 
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To Virginia Halfmoon, office number 505-692-6312 , email vhalfmoon@santaclarapueblo.org 
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